
Roaring Fork Valley Sportmans’ Association 
Board of Managers Agenda 

May 4, 2020 
RFVSA Club House 

Board Members in Attendance: Tim Racke, Bart Chandler, Rich 
Connor, Peter Hoffmann, Bill Bendl and Jim Perry 

RFVSA Members in Attendance: 
Gary Gardner and Warwick Mowbray 

1) Call meeting to order at 5:32 PM MDT


2) Brief review of minutes. Minutes were approved as read.


3) Treasurer’s Report:


    Checking: $9,909.50


    Savings: $24,302.00


4) Range Closure:

    a) Open discussion on status and future.

        We opened on Sunday, May 3rd. Sixty four rounds were shot with 29 punch cards 

        used. A motion was made to operate the trap & skeet field with no more than      

        eight shooters at each field with a Range Officer at each field as long as all 

        shooters maintain six feet of separation. The Gate keeper will help to monitor this

        change. The temporary Covid-19 rules will reflect this change. Motion carried.

        

    b) Range hours. Summer hours noon to 5:00 PM Saturday & Sunday.

        Motion was made to set evening shooting to Thursday nights at 5:00-7:00 PM.    

        Motion was approved and tentative start date of May 11th. This must be cleared    

        with CPW.


5) Committee Reports:

    Safety:

    Standard Operating Procedures (SOP) for the range will be reviewed at the June 1st   

    meeting.

    

    There was discussion pertaining to 5-stand. With each start of the game and/or start   

     after the switch of station, the shooter may shoot two shots at the beginning single 

     as prescribed in Chapter 4 “Definitions of a Single Bird” on page 58 of the NSCA 

     rule book. NSCA is the governing body of 5-stand.




Committee Reports (continued):


  The question is If the shooter is using a semi-automatic, he loads two shells and

   hits the single with the first shot, the second shell remains in the chamber. Should the      

   shooter unload the shell or let the shell remain in the chamber and load the second    

   shell at the shooter’s next turn? There was discussion that there should only be one 

   shell loaded for the single.

   It was determined that this question would be covered in the review of the SOP.

   Until then, the Range Officer will determine if the shooter is experienced enough to 

   load two shells for the single.

    


6) Maintenance Report:

    Bill Bendl reported the completion of the first clean-up was tremendous success. Bill   

    recognized Warwick Mowbray on his contribution of heavy equipment and one of his 

    workers, without Warwick’s help this clean-up would cost a great deal of money. Jim

    Perry stated that he has sent a written report of the clean-up to Peter Boyatt at

    CPW.

    Bill asked if the club could rent a “Billygoat” vacuum machine to see if we could use 

    it to vacuum up the shotgun wads on the range. He would get back to the board on 

    the cost.

    There was discussion about how many punch cards were issued for this project. Bill 

    said he would get back to the board with the amount. 

    Rich made a suggestion of altering the top panel railing of the “high” skeet house at 

    the top of the stairs leading up to the thrower. The panel would be altered so it can  

    be removed for loading target boxes and then put back after the boxes have been 

    loaded upstairs. Warwick said he would take a look at it.

    The subject of new stone gravel for our parking lot was broached, Jim wanted to talk 

    to Peter Boyatt about what CPW was going to do with their parking area. CPW 

    recently did trenching in their parking area. Jim felt that if we order our stone 

    together with CPW, we might be able to save some cost.

    Bill brought up the purchase of a tool shed to be placed at the skeet range. It was

    pointed out that the club is still waiting for a lead test that had been requested by

    Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE). It would probably

   be prudent to wait for the results of that test before we make any large dollar amount

    purchases.

    A motion for the purchase of a small trailer or cart that could be towed with the 

    sit-down lawn mower. The purchase would not exceed $275. Motion was approved.
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7) Election:

    a) Three members have put forward their intention to run in August:

         John Canning

         Alan Feldman

         Dean Wagner

     An special invitation will be extended to the three candidates to attend the next two

    meetings.

     

    b) Two incumbents:

        Peter Hoffmann

        Jim Perry


    c) Cut off date for members to apply to run: Applications to run must be in by

        7/15/20.

        Ballots must be mailed in by 8/15/20. Ballots will be emailed out but must be in

        by US Mail. Ballots will not be mailed to those who have not payed their dues.


8) Old Business: No old business discussed.


9) New Business: No new business discussed.


10) Member Lightning Round: comments, questions, ideas: No comments.


11) Motion to Adjourn: 6:58PM


